POST MEETING MINUTES
May 22, 2014
A regular meeting of the Louisiana POST Council was held Thursday, May 22, 2014, at the L’Auberge Lake Charles in Lake Charles, Louisiana.  Sheriff Steve Prator, Chairman, called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL
The following members were present (or represented): Sheriff Rodney Arbuckle, Chief Barry Bonner, Constable Reggie Brown, Mr. Jeff Bergeron (proxy for Attorney General James Caldwell), Chief Jim Craft, Lt. Waylon Busby (proxy for Col. Mike Edmonson), Chief Bry Layrisson, Sheriff Steve Prator (Chairman), and Mr. Joey Watson.

Staff members present:  Robert Wertz, Rebekah Taylor, and Keegan Larisey.
Guests present: Capt. Bruce Teutsch (Bossier Parish Sheriff’s Office), Capt. Paul Venable (East Baton Rouge Parish Sheriff’s Office), Sgt. Jason DiMarco (Gretna Police Dept.), Major Mark Mahoney (Bossier Parish Sheriff’s Office), Sgt. Mark Candies (St. Charles Parish Sheriff’s Office), Sgt. Eddie Lamulle (Slidell Police Dept.), Maria Pollage-Toups (Probation & Parole), Capt. Brian Charpentier (St. Mary Parish Sheriff’s Office), Sgt. J.D. Leach (Baton Rouge Police Dept.), Capt. Kenny Sanders (Caddo Parish Sheriff’s Office), Capt. Curtis Soileau (Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office), and Chief Deputy Gary Guillory (Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office).
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Chief Craft made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  After some discussion, Mr. Brown seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

CONSENT AGENDA

Ms. Taylor presented all items on the Consent Agenda.
The New Facility Inspection for the Acadiana Law Enforcement Training Academy (ALETA) was recommended for approval.  The Certification Extension Request for Officer Vontaries Washington by Chief Ronnie E. Murray of the Plain Dealing Police Dept. was recommended for approval. Mr. Brown made a motion to approve all items on the Consent Agenda.  After some discussion, Chief Layrisson seconded the motion and the motion passed.
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OLD BUSINESS

POST Instructor Development Course & Basic Curriculum Update
Sheriff Prator informed the Council members POST has been pleased with the FBI Instructor Development model, but it is time to change to the Adult Learning Model.  Sheriff Prator also informed the Council members of the LA Academy Directors Association recommendation to approve the Adult Learning Model.  Mr. Watson made a motion to approve the recommendation by Sheriff Prator and the Academy Directors Association.  After some discussion, Chief Bonner seconded the motion and the motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS

There were no items for New Business.
OTHER BUSINESS

Chief Deputy Gary Guillory informed the Council members that McNeese State University is requesting to partner with the Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office Training Academy to allow university students in Criminal Justice studies to attend their POST Basic Academy.  Chief Deputy Guillory stated the university would cover the Academy tuition costs and give the students twelve (12) credit hours towards their Criminal Justice degree.  After some discussion, Sheriff Arbuckle made a motion for Sheriff Prator to appoint a committee to further discuss this request.  Sheriff Prator recommended the following committee members: Sheriff Arbuckle (Chairman), Chief Layrisson, Chief Deputy Guillory, Sgt. Jason DiMarco, Capt. Derrell Williams, Capt. Kenny Sanders, Sgt. J.D. Leach, Mr. Tyler Downing, and POST Staff representatives.  Chief Craft seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Mr. Wertz informed the Council members of a proposed bill in this year’s legislative session that would have required part-time Peace Officers to be POST Basic certified.  This bill was changed to a Study Resolution and POST Staff will be consulting with the LA Sheriff’s Association and the LA Chiefs of Police Association.  No action necessary at this time.

Sheriff Prator made a call for other business, and none was heard.

Sheriff Arbuckle made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Watson seconded the motion and the motion passed.

